

Franklin Township Board of Supervisors Workshop August 2, 2018

Franklin Township, Adams County
Board of Supervisors Workshop Meeting
August 2, 2018

SUPERVISORS PRESENT:  Chris Santay and Matt Williams, JR Crushong was absent

OTHERS PRESENT: Bernie Yannetti, Solicitor, Gil Picarelli, KPI Technologies, Curtis MacBeth, Road Foreman, Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer
	
	The workshop, held at the Franklin Township Municipal Building, was called to order at 6:00 p.m. p.m. by Supervisor Santay.  

Jeff Richards – Chambersburg Road / Fairview Fruit Road

Supervisor Santay informed Jeff Richards that on the Township side they cannot find anything that supports that there was ever a driveway coming out onto Fairview Fruit Road from 2730 Chambersburg Road.  There was much discussion about this including Mr. Richards supplying pictures of tile that they pulled from the area and Mr. Larry Holland coming to inform the Supervisors that there was a driveway there.  Supervisor Santay informed Mr. Richards to get a driveway permit and fill it and bring it to the Township office so that the Township can go through the right channels to approve or disapprove of the driveway and this way everything will have a paper trail for further owners of the property and for Mr. Richards to have the approved paperwork in hand.  Mr. Richard does not agree that he should have to get a permit because the driveway existed back in the day.  Supervisor Santay, after much discussion, informed Mr. Richards to obtain a driveway permit and turn it into the office.  Mr. Richards was given a driveway permit by Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer and said that he would fill it out.  Supervisors informed Mr. Richards if he gets the driveway permit filled out and back into the Township they will more than likely make a decision at the September BOS Meeting.

Museums – Crooked Creek and Mummasburg Road

No one was at the Workshop for the Museum issue at Crooked Creek and Mummasburg Road.  

Retirement Plan – Sterling Financial 

Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer informed the Board of Supervisors that the Employees met with Mr. Dave Neterer of Sterling Financial and he went over all the options that Sterling Financial can offer.  The employees liked the idea of going with T. Rowe Price instead of the American Funds.  There were more options to invest.  Susan Plank also informed the Board that Mr. Neterer made an appointment to come back and talk to each employee individually so that everyone knew what their funds were doing and if there was a better to invest.  Mr. Neterer is going to come back again in September to talk to the employees about their investments and to see if there are changes to be made.  Curt MacBeth, Roadmaster informed the Board that Mr. Neterer told the employees that he would be in every six (6) months to go over everyone’s investments.  Curt Macbeth, Roadmaster informed the Board that he did not hear from Mr. Steve Richardson of Members 1st for years.  Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer asked the Board if they still wanted to look into PMRS?  The Board said that this was up to the employees and asked Curt MacBeth, Roadmaster if he thought the road crew would be interested.  Curt MacBeth replied that it wouldn’t hurt to see what they had to say.  The Board instructed Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer to set up a meeting with PMRS and the employees to discuss what they can offer.




CSX – Railroad Lane  

Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer informed the Board that Senator Alloway called to let the Township know that he received the letter and that he talked to the Railroad and on August 1, 2018 it was repaired.  Curt MacBeth, Roadmaster inspected the repair and said that they used cold patch and it has already sunk 6”.  Susan again called Stacy at Senator Alloway’s office and informed her that the cold patch has already sunk 6” and that the Township feels that the only way that this would be fixed properly would be to replace the tile.  Stacy will communicate this to Senator Alloway and let me know when they get a response back from the Railroad.

High Street and Hilltown Road

Curtis MacBeth, Roadmaster brought to the attention of the Board a complaint that was received from a resident about sight distant at the intersection of High Street and Hilltown Road.  Curt told the resident that there was not a whole lot that the Township could do about the houses on the corner.  The resident suggestion was to put a mirror up so that when you came down Hilltown Road you could see the traffic coming off of Route 30.  Supervisor Williams said he received more information on this and that the resident is saying that they cannot see throw the fence and rose bush that is on the corner of the intersection.  Supervisor Williams asked if the Township has jurisdiction over the matter since it is a State Road.  Solicitor Yannetti suggest that the Township make a request to the State to fix the sight distance at High Street and Hilltown.  The State does have the right to trim bushes, trees and if there is a fence up they could contact the property Owner and come to a solution for the fence.  Supervisor Santay suggested that we start with our PennDot Rep and see what they can do to help the Township out to correct the problem.  Solicitor Yannetti does not recommend that the Township install a mirror.  

Jack Road Storm Damage Repairs 

Supervisor Santay informed everyone that there has been discussion on what to do with Jack Road.  The storm washed the road out again where it is not passable.  Supervisor Santay said that Curt MacBeth, Roadmaster has been in touch with Deb Musselman with the Dirt and Gravel Road Program and she is working on options for Jack Road but does not have them together yet.  The road is fixed using rip rap and 2-A stone at an additional cost of approximately $900 for the rip rap.  The road is now passable and they will continue to work with Deb Musselman for options on this road.  One option if to shut the road down and Supervisor Santay asked Solicitor Yannetti what would be the process to shut the road down.  Curt MacBeth, Roadmaster said that Deb Mussleman mentioned to abandon the road from the last house back. The Township would apply for a Grant through Dirt and Gravel Road to put a cul-de-sac in at the last house on Jack Road.  Solicitor Yannetti said that it is not hard to abandon a part of a roadway and the Township would have to do it by Ordinance.  The Township would advertise the Ordinance, have a hearing for public comment and have an Ordinance that has a map, distances, and so forth to identify the portion of road that will be abandoned.  It would be a two (2) or three (3) month process.  Curtis MacBeth informed the Board that Deb Musselman and a gentleman from Harrisburg will be out next Thursday, August 9, 2018 to look at it and give his suggestion.  There are Grants that the Township can get to complete some work on it but Deb Musselman would not issue a grant for DSA on this road as it would wash out with a heavy rain.  There is also Grant money to abandon the road.  Supervisor Santay asked how many property Owners would be affected by the abandonment of the road.  Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer informed the Board that she thinks there are three (3) and she would look further into this to confirm.  Supervisor Williams asked Curt MacBeth, Roadmaster about paving Jack Road, does he think the pavement would hold.  Curt MacBeth, Roadmaster informed everyone that he thought that the water would undermine the pavement and cause major erosion and wash it out. 

Laurel Run – Escrow Account 

Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer informed the Board that there is an Escrow Account in the name of Laurel Run that has been held for years.  Gil Picarelli, KPI told the Board that the project is done/dead.  Susan Plank asked if the Township should leave it where it is or what to do with it.  Solicitor Yannetti mentioned that Laurel Run went into Bankruptcy and that the Bankruptcy Trustee did not know that it was there.  Solicitor Yannetti suggested that the Township make a request to Laurel Run that the Township has the funds and who does the Township make the check out to.  Solicitor Yannetti was very specific to make sure that the check is made out to the right entity so that there are repercussions on who the check was made out to.  Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer will look into getting a letter out to Laurel Run, Owner or the Bankruptcy Trustee.

Knouse Fruitlands – Dock Docking Events

Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer explained that Knouse Fruitlands are having the Dog Docking Events and the Township does not have a Certificate of Insurance for the events.  Susan has also noticed in her travels that there is someone there almost every weekend.  Susan has been in touch with Kevin Knouse and he informed Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer that there are people practicing almost every weekend and they are still have the events.  Susan has informed Mr. Knouse that the Township needed the Certificate of Insurance immediately.  Mr. Knouse called to give Susan his Insurance Carriers name and she has also been in touch with them also and no one has issued a Certificate of Insurance showing the Township as additional insured.  Supervisor Santay informed Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer to have Wilbur Slothour of Land and Sea to issue and a Cease and Desist Order immediately under the Terms of the Agreement.

E-Cycling Event – September 8, 2018 at Menallen Township – 8:00 am to 10:00 am

Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer informed everyone that the next e-cycling event will be on September 8, 2018 at Menallen Township, 170 Memory Lane, Aspers, PA 17304 between the hours of 8:00 am and 10:00 a.m.

Health Insurance Renewal 

Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer informed the Board that she has looked into what Carroll Township has and has contacted their rep for the Health Insurance.  Carroll Township has a self-funded plan and the self-funded will not give a quote for Franklin Township.  Susan presented two (2) options for the Board to consider.  One (1) option presented was with higher deductibles and copays and the other was the same as last year.  After much discussion the Board of Supervisors commented that if they do agree to stay with what they have now that next year they may have to look into the employees paying more of the premium or consider a plan with a higher deductible and higher co-pays.  Supervisor Santay asked if this was on the agenda for the Board of Supervisors meeting.  Susan informed the Supervisors that it was on the Agenda for the Regular meeting.  The Supervisors wanted time to think about the options. 





REVIEW OF NUISANCE/NOISE ORDINANCE 

Supervisor Santay informed everyone that the Supervisors has a very productive sit down with Judge Beauchat with excellent feedback.  Judge Beauchat does not feel that it would be hard to enforce with today’s technology.  Supervisors Santay informed everyone that Judge Beauchat thinks that this is something that the Township should talk a good hard look at this.  People can make a complaint and he as a Judge can determine if something did in fact happen.  Supervisor Santay mentioned that Judge Beauchat thinks that Franklin Township is behind other Municipalities on this and Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer concurred.  Supervisor Santay said that the Township has several Ordinance from other Townships to look at and to determine what best fits Franklin Township.  Supervisor Santay would like for Susan to contact Greene Township and ask how they enforce their Nuisance/Noise Ordinance.  Supervisor Santay informed everyone that Judge Beauchat said that Franklin Township citations are too vague and that the citation should have as much information as possible and they should also read if it is a 1st, 2nd, 3rd, or 4th offense.  Judge Beauchat said that he cannot issue stiffer fines on a citation that just reads vehicle violation, or property maintenance violation.  This has been conveyed to Land and Sea to have more information on the citation.  Judge Beauchat said there are ways to get them into court and not just pay the fine.  Judge Beauchat is hoping to get the defendants into his courtroom so that he can address the problems.  Supervisor Santay instructed Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer to send Solicitor Yannetti the Maintenance Ordinance so that he can look it over to see if there could be some improvements.  Supervisor Williams asked Solicitor Yannetti if your property is posted for no trespassing can the Zoning Officer enter the property if there is a violation.  Solicitor Yannetti answer “yes” he can but he would suggest the Zoning Officer have the Constable go with him.  The Township would incur the cost of the Constable.  

Supervisor Santay informed everyone that the Township is in receipt of the hydraulic brush for the backhoe.  Curtis MacBeth, Roadmaster informed the Board that the tractor is set to ship on the 17th of August and the Township should have it the week of the 20th.  

Curtis MacBeth, Roadmaster also mentioned that the bridge is on schedule to be remove beginning August 13, 2018.  The new bridge is scheduled to be set August 27, 2018.  All emergency services, DEP, and PA One Call have been contacted.  All utilities have been cleared for the project.  Signs have been put up notifying residents that there will be a detour beginning August 13, 2018.  Next week the detour signs will be going up so that they are ready to go on Monday.  

Curtis MacBeth, Roadmaster supplied the Supervisors with a cost comparison to place FB3 or blacktop on Pleasant Valley Road.  There is approximately $2K difference between the two.  The FB3 numbers were given by Hammaker and the blacktop numbers were given by AAA Paving.  The FB3 cost does not take in consideration the fuel and wear and tear on trucks to haul 4,000 ton of stone or the approximately four (4) weeks of time owed back to each Township that helps with putting down the FB3.  Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer informed the Board that there is approximately 317k for the road project.  She also mentioned that her number includes budgeting $40k for the Bottom Road Bridge replacement and also $10k for equipment purchases in the future.  Curtis MacBeth, Roadmaster said that there could be some additional savings on the milling as AAA Paving has their own milling machine at $385 hour which includes everything.  AAA Paving also does not have any concerns with using out tri-axle to help haul the blacktop which can be some savings also.  Supervisor Santay asked Curt MacBeth with using the Township tri-axle it is could to say that the price would match the FB3 pricing.  Curt replied that there is a good possibility. The Township will supply the blacktop and it can be hauled out of St. Thomas approximately $60k cheaper then Gettysburg.  Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer informed everyone that the project would have to be bid in the spring but this is a start as to what the estimated cost would be.  Something for the Supervisors to think about.  The portion of Pleasant Valley from Fairview Fruit to Oyler’s they will put a paving fabric down to keep the cracks from coming through and then a top and from Oyler’s to Winding they will put down base and top.  The widening of the road is included in the price and is in the milling.

The Workshop was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.


							Susan J. Plank
							Secretary/Treasurer
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